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INTERCHINA HOLDINGS COMPANY LIMITED

國中控股有限公司

(incorporated in Hong Kong with limited liability)

ANNOUNCEMENT

This announcement is made in respect of the concentration of the Company’s public float in the hands of a small number of shareholders as at 10 August 2001 and the heavy trading by these shareholders in the shares in the Company from 31 July 2001 to 6 September 2001. Shareholders and investors of the Company are reminded to exercise extreme caution when dealing in the Shares in the Company.

This announcement is made at the request of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Stock Exchange”).

The Board of Directors of the Company has recently been informed by the Stock Exchange that on the basis of the information provided by the Securities and Futures Commission (“SFC”) to the Stock Exchange, as at 10 August 2001, excluding about 1,600 million shares in the Company (the “Shares”) or 36.46% of the issued share capital of the Company held by Wealth Land Development Corp., a company controlled by Mr. Zhang Yang, the chairman of the Company, about 2,360 million Shares or 53.77% of the Company’s issued share capital were held by 15 major public shareholders. Therefore, there were only about 429 million Shares or 9.8% of the Company’s issued share capital in the hands of other public shareholders as at 10 August 2001.

The Board of Directors of the Company was also informed by the Stock Exchange that in view of the recent exceptional price and turnover movements in the Shares, the SFC is conducting an enquiry into the dealings in the Shares from 31 July 2001 to 6 September 2001. Based on the information provided by the SFC, 13 of the aforesaid 15 major public shareholders had been involved in active buying and selling of the Shares of the Company and their trades accounted for approximately 40% of the total market turnover of the Shares during the period.

Although there was sufficient Shares held by the public in compliance with Rule 8.08 of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on the Stock Exchange, given that the concentration of the Company’s public float was in the hands of a small number of shareholders who were involved in heavy and active trading in the Shares during the period from 31 July 2001 to 6 September 2001, and that there were recent exceptional price and turnover movements in the Shares, the Company hereby makes this announcement to keep the market promptly informed thereof.

Shareholders and Investors of the Company are reminded to exercise extreme caution when dealing in the Shares.

This announcement is made by order of the Board of which each director individually and jointly accepts responsibility for the accuracy of this announcement.

By order of the Board

Yip Kar Hang, Raymond

Company Secretary

Hong Kong, 14th September 2001

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the Hong Kong iMail Post dated 17/09/2001
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